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Dear Friends, Boa Vista, Roraima, Brazil June, 2018

May — Bill’s niece from Ohio asked if we could talk with her Christian School class by way of Skype on the computer. She didn’t
tell the class who they were going to talk with or where we were located. The students had to find out by asking questions and
figuring out the answer. They did good and were surprised that we were their teacher’s Uncle and Aunt from Boa Vista, Roraima,
Brazil. They all want to take a field trip to visit us here in Brazil.

Mother’s Day was celebrated on Sunday, May13. We had 11
Mother’s on this special Sunday. I represented Pastor Rogerio’s
Mother this year since she lives in Manaus. We are the same age.
He is like a son to us. Each child present was able to give a gift
from the church to their Mother. Praise the Lord for all Mothers.

Caracarai had the closing program for the Bible Institute on May 19 and we traveled two hours to attend the service. No graduates
this semester but of the 8 students, two will be graduating in November. We spent the night in Caracarai and attended the Sunday
morning service and then came home. That night we visited with Pastor Werlesson and his congregation here in Boa Vista.

June — This month started out with buying and installing a new gate for our house. Massillon Baptist Temple sent us money to
purchase

and install the gate. We finally got it installed and working after several trials and hours of waiting for the man to come and install it.
We are enjoying the electric gate after 45 years of not having one.

Thank you Massillon Baptist Temple and Pastor Cecil Thayer for helping with this
project and two other church projects that will be presented in our next prayer letter.

One phase of our electricity went off Tuesday night after church. We had to move our
refrigerator and freezer to different locations where the plugs were working since they

on another phase. We called the Electric company and they came at 8:00pm Wednesday
i] evening and discovered a loose wire at the top of the light pole. They were able to get
things working again, praise the Lord.

Construction was started on the Pastor’s house in Alvorada. We are covering the area behind the main house, so they will have a
guest room for visiting Pastors or relatives. Pastor Luiz came up from Caracarai to help for 3 days since he knows how to do this kind
of work. Alberto, Venezuelan man that is coming to church, is helping. = We are having rain but hopefully they can get the area
covered before the heavy rains come.

Alberto
Rogerio
Luiz

THANK YOU for your prayers and support to us and the works here in Northern Brazil! I
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THANK YOU ! Bill and Sharon Smith
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